
 

Posted:    October 1, 2025 

 
NOTICE 

 
REGARDING TAX & WATER BILLS: 

 

Final 2025 Tax Bills & Water/Sewer bills 

were issued mid-September.  
 

Due to the ongoing postal strike, we cannot mail out 

your past due notice or receipt.  

Please note that due dates still apply:  

 
• Water/sewer bills are due October 10, 2025.  

• Tax Bills are due October 31, 2025.  

 

Please contact the office if you did not receive your bill 

mid-September: 705-859-3293 or stop by during office 

hours (8:30am – 4pm) if you have any questions. 
 

A reminder that you can pay your taxes and water bills 

online at BMO, TD Bank, Scotiabank, Desjardins, 

Tangerine or Credit Unions. Your roll number or 

water/sewer number is your account number. 

 

Payments may also be left in our secure drop box 

located on the front door of the Municipal Building at 

456 HWY 542A. Credit card payments can be made over 

the phone or in person.  

 

A reminder to sign-up for email billing to receive prompt 

notifications. Sign-up form is on our website under 

Public Documents > Forms – or contact the office. 
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